
MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL MEETING 04/20
Held on Monday 4th May 2020 online due to coronavirus restrictions commencing 7.45pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Jon Ogborn – Chair.  Cllr’s Buchanan, Chetwynd, Clarke, Di Lorenzo, Marsh, O’Dell, Sunner, Van Someren and Winkcup.  C/Cllr Shuter also attended.

49.
ELECTION OF CHAIRPERSON:
Cllr Ogborn agreed to remain in this role for the next year.

50.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRPERSON:

Cllr Clarke agreed to remain in this role for the next year.

51.
APOLOGIES:
None received.

52.
ELECTION OF COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:

Cllr Buchanan had agreed to continue in her role as Chair of the Planning Working Party, Cllr Clarke to remain as Chair of the Finance Committee, Cllr Di Lorenzo as Chair of the Play Area Working Party and Cllr Ogborn as Chair of the New Cemetery Working Party.

53.
ELECTION OF REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES:
Cllr Ogborn confirmed that Cllr Clarke was happy to continue on the Salisbury Charity and Cllr Buchanan as representative for the Bowling Club.

54.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:
There was no meeting in April. Minutes of the meeting held 2nd March were agreed and will be signed when able to.

55.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:

None declared.

56.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)   Coronavirus situation
Cllr Ogborn cemented that a lot of work had been going on in the District Council and the County Council to support the public and ensure vulnerable people had access to appropriate help. Cllr Ogborn felt that, as a village, we were very well supported with the helpline that Revd. Sue Giles and Cllr Sunner had set up to ensure that people have their groceries/prescriptions delivered to them if they are unable to leave home.  Cllr Buchanan has been helping with the helpline and other members of Council assisting with deliveries to homes.  Cllr Buchanan thanked Cllr Sunner for all his work for the village and also for arranging a donation through the village shop to Red2Green who, especially in these times, were thankful for the support.  Cllr Marsh also mentioned that Red2Green were now taking online orders for plants which they would deliver to residents.

b)  Anglian Learning
We had received a copy of the new license agreement but Cllr Ogborn commented that he, Cllr Clarke and Cllr Di Lorenzo had been unhappy with wording stating that parish council were liable for repairing damage to equipment. Parish Counci has no legal right to enter the land and it was felt that this phrase should be taken out, as it didn’t make sense to have it in there. Parish Council will contribute to repairs carried out by the Trust. Cllr Di Lorenzo will run this past the solicitors.  Once approved it will have to go back to Anglian Learning.

ACTION:  CLLR DI LORENZO TO SEND TO SOLICITORS

57.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:
County

C/Cllr Shuter said the County Council have been sending out lots of information during this unprecedented time and said congratulations were in order for all officers at the County for the work they have put in. He felt online zoom meetings were the way forward, especially when you considered the unnecessary journeys people were undertaking to attend meetings.  C/Cllr Shuter had a list of people in the area who were shielded, but reported that the majority of people did not need any help as they already had friends/relatives to help out.  He asked that if any parish councillors become aware of anyone who fits this vulnerable category and needs some help to contact the County Council.

He reported that Highways were undertaking to fill potholes, whilst the roads were quieter and they filled nearly 2000 last week.  He was aware of the large one near the Quy roundabout which had been marked for filling. Urgent ones marked in yellow should be filled in 5 days.


C/Cllr Shuter apologised for the recycling centres closing, but said at the time they were unable to comply with the government regulations on social distancing.  If all goes to plan they should re-open next Monday, but they will not be open to commercial waste.  It will just be for individuals taking a car load, but it does need to be essential waste.  Cllr Marsh thanked the County for tackling the recent fly tipping. Cllr Shuter said that they knew this would happen with the recycling centres being shut. He mentioned that there is now an app which enables you to take a photo of fly tipping you come across. The app will then automatically send this to the local authority that is responsible for the area.

Cllr Buchanan had reported that a milestone had been destroyed by a car. C/Cllr Shuter confirmed that Highways were aware of this but it would be low on the list to repair. Highways will pick up the damaged parts and store safely.
Cllr Winkcup enquired as to what was happening with the large tree on Tunbridge Lane.   C/Cllr Shuter said he had been to look at this again and had spoken to the owner’s wife, who confirmed that he would be dealing with this once the nesting season was over.  Cllr Winkcup was concerned that this had been going on since March 2019.  C/Cllr Shuter said they could enforce the matter, but they wouldn’t be able to do this until the end of the nesting season in July.  Cllr Winkcup asked that they pursue this if the work had not been done by then.  C/Cllr Shuter had also spoken to Balfour Beatty regarding repair to the lamp post situated at this location.

District

There were no district councillors present.

58.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:
a)   Parish Councillor vacancy
Cllr Ogborn had made everyone aware that Christine Bryant had now moved out of the village and had therefore resigned from the parish council.  We therefore had a vacancy and the Clerk will advertise this in the next Cresset, albeit this will be online only.  Cllr Buchanan commented that some areas of the village were not well represented i.e. Lode Road/Jenyns Close and it would be good to get someone from that end of the village.

b)  Parish Clerk vacancy
Cllr Ogborn had emailed all cllr’s regarding the process to replace the current clerk and asked that they vote on whether they were happy for himself, Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Clarke to proceed with interviewing and making the appointment of a new clerk. Cllr van Someren proposed and this was seconded by Cllr O’Dell and agreed by all.

59.
PLANNING:

a)  Planning applications
Cllr Buchanan had forwarded details.  The application for a new entrance to Blandford Lodge, Six Mile Bottom had been withdrawn.  Applications for 6 Cedar Walk and 20 Cedar Walk had been approved.  Cllr Buchanan was concerned that for several months she had been asking our District Cllr’s to look into the change of use for a goat farm at Spring Hall Farm where tours were being advertised locally.  She had heard nothing back from them.
b) Retirement village application
ECDC had confirmed that comments on this application will close online next week.  Cllr Buchanan and Cllr Clarke will send a final comment in then if required. Cllr Clarke thanked Cllr Buchanan for her hard work on this application which had taken a considerable amount of time.

60.
ENVIRONMENT:

Cllr Ogborn asked if people had had the chance to look round their areas of responsibility. Not everyone had been able to under current circumstances.  Cllr O’Dell reported that he had had a problem with the Christmas wreaths.  He had put them in a bag for recycling and they had not been taken away. The Clerk will contact ECDC regarding this.  Cllr Sunner said the noticeboard needed locking and some maintenance.  Cllr Buchannan questioned the grass cutting.  The Clerk confirmed that the grass cutters had done some of the village but were having difficulties as they had so many staff self isolating.  We will inform people of this through the Cresset, but the Clerk said that the grass cutting may be adhoc for the rest of the season.  Cllr Ogborn felt that most people would understand this. He had seen that many people had cut the verges by their homes themselves and Cllr Martin had cut the ‘triangle’.  He wanted to thank residents for cutting hedgerows and grass themselves and we will encourage residents to support the village in this way in the next parish notes.  The Clerk commented on the footpath in Downing Close by the Social Club where Sanctuary Hereward had removed the broken paving slabs, but left the hardcore which is more of a trip hazard than the broken slabs were.  The Clerk had contacted D/Cllr Cane about this and so had Cllr Clarke but we had not yet had a response.  The Clerk will make contact with her again as it was felt that it was only a matter of time before someone injured themselves.  Cllr Winkcup mentioned that shingle/stones from several driveways was on the public footpath, which again was a hazard and asked that this be mentioned in the Cresset. Due to the current restrictions we had told the litter pickers to cease work, although we are continuing to pay them. However, we we hoped that this could restart in the coming couple of weeks.
ACTION:  CLERK TO CONTACT DAVE WHITE AT ECDC RE. XMAS WREATHS AND CLERK TO CONTACT D/CLLR CANE REGARDING PATH

61. FINANCE:

a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts

Mrs C Fullwood – Salary 
£759.89
Paid by BACS

Mrs C Fullwood – expenses
£  91.44
Paid by BACS

I Swift – Litter picking
£  52.50
Paid by BACS

A Fullwood – Litter picking
£  52.50
Paid by BACS

62.
NEW CEMETERY WORKING PARTY:

Cllr Ogborn had had an online meeting with the working party consisting of  Mike Young (Church Warden), Cllr O’Dell and Tony Jolley who had all shown a keen interest in the new cemetery.  They agreed outline details for the design of the cemetery.  We are no waiting for the Cemetery Consultant to communicate these to  the company responsible for the construction. They will do a CAD drawing of the car park area and  layout for the cemetery. Once we have this we will consult with the Council and then the village.  Unfortunately, at the moment our Cemetery Consultant is very busy with Covid 19 related enquiries, but Cllr Ogborn was confident that we were moving forward albeit slowly. There are also a couple of legal questions for the National Trust legal department, but they have most staff on furlough - so again the response is slow.  Cllr Clarke felt we needed to keep on track with the National Trust.  Cllr Ogborn said that the National Trust genuinely wanted to be co-operative and is very supportive of the scheme and he speaks to the Estate Manager weekly.
63.
PRE-SCHOOL PLAY AREA WORKING PARTY:

Cllr Di Lorenzo said there was no update.  We need to consult with the residents of Ancient Meadows and we can’t do that at present so we will have to wait.

64.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:

The Clerk confirmed that the internal audit will be done by sending some documents to the auditor online and other folders etc. will be dropped at the auditor’s home. We will then need to approve the annual return at the next meeting. 

Previously the Clerk had view only access for online banking, as we needed two signatures for cheques and any other actions.  Banks are currently trying to avoid people physically going into the bank and have temporarily given full access to the Clerk to make payments online.   The Clerk had confirmed with Cllr Clarke that she will send all bank statements to him for him to check payments against those on the agenda and for him to sign.   So far this had been relatively straightforward.

65.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

66.
CORRESPONDENCE WITH RESIDENTS:

Cllr Clarke asked about communication regarding the field behind Beechwood Avenue.  The Clerk said there had been a problem with residents walking on the farmer’s field which was not a public right of way.  This new problem has occurred because the end of the footpath next to the proposed retirement village had been cleared, probably by the developers, and there was now unrestricted access into the field.  There were no notices so people were unaware that this was not a public right of way.  Cllr Buchanan had been in contact with the farmer.  

The meeting closed at 8.50pm.    

